
 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Outer North West Health and Well-being Sub Group 
 

10th June 2014, 10.00am 
 

Horsforth Library Meeting Room 
 

AGENDA 
 

 
Item Present 

 
Actions 

 Cllr G Latty (Chair) - G&R 
Cllr P Wadsworth - G&R  
Cllr  S Lay - O&Y 
Officers: 
Becky Barwick – Head of Strategic Development Nhs Leeds West CCG 
Brian Firth – Global First Aid Society 
Dave Jones – Community Defibrillator Officer Yorkshire Ambulance 
Service   
G Burnham - WNW Area Support Team 
 

 

1. Apologies 
 

 

 Cllr Anderson, Cllr Cleasby and Phil Corrigan.  
 

 

2.0 Minutes and Matters Arising 
 

 

2.1 The minutes were approved as a correct record of the meeting. 
 

 

2.2 From 2.13 GB provided an update from Leeds Lets Get Active (LLGA) and 
statistical information was distributed (to be circulated with the minutes).  
LLGA did not feel that adding targeted sessions would be the right way 
forward however following discussions LLGA had with Ian Waller (Sport 
Operations Manager) he is keen to attend a sub group meeting to 
understand better what is required.  The sub group agreed to invite Ian 
Waller to a future meeting. 
 

GB 

3.0 Defibrillators 
 

 

 Dave Jones (DJ) the Community Defibrillator Officer for this area and 
Brian Firth (BF) from Global First Aid Society presented information to the 
sub group on this item.   
 

 



3.1 Brian Firth (BF) explained that he had launched a fund to raise money to 
purchase and site 5 defibrillators around the area.  The response had 
been disappointing from both businesses and the public.  BF approached 
Cllr Wadsworth regarding possible well-being funding and with agreement 
from the Health & Well-being Sub Group Chair, was invited to attend the 
next Health & Well-being Sub Group. 
   

 

3.2 Unfortunately the meeting they were due to attend in April had to be 
rescheduled due to it being on the same day as Cllr Fox’s funeral.  In the 
meantime Yorkshire Ambulance Service has made funding available for 
upto 12 defibrillators to be placed in the outer north west area as part of 
the Community Public Access Defibrillator 100 Project. 
      

 

3.3 Community Public Access Defibrillator 100 Project (Cpad 100) 
 

 

 The Cpad 100 is a partnership between Yorkshire Ambulance Service 
(YAS) and 100 communities in Yorkshire.  These communities have been 
identified as having a large number of cardiac arrests and patients who 
would benefit from early life-saving interventions. 
 

 

3.4 YAS will; 

• take responsibility for the defibrillator and the cabinet. 

• pay for the purchase of the defibrillator, consumables and cabinet  

• provide training for the community if required.  

• ensure that should a patient require the equipment the caller is 
made aware of the location. 
 

 

3.5 
 
 
 
 
 

In return the local community are asked to: 

• identify and fit the unit at the agreed location  

• provide a low wattage 240v power supply to keep the unit from 
freezing 

• check the unit on a periodic basis. 
  

 

3.6 The location for the cabinet needs to be easily accessible to the public 
and simple to describe by a 999 call taker to someone calling the 
Ambulance Service. 
  

 

3.7 A discussion ensued on possible sites which included; 
Yeadon - Clothiers Public House and Murgatroyds  
Otley – Prince Henry’s, Chevin Cycles and Junction Public House 
Guiseley – Guiseley Methodist Church and Morrison’s 
 

 

3.8 Members also suggested Aireborough Leisure Centre and Libraries at 
Guiseley, Horsforth and Yeadon.  GB to follow up the libraries suggestion. 
 

GB 

3.9 
 
 
 

As there was no representation from Adel & Wharfedale or Horsforth 
wards GB agreed to contact Members of these two wards to ask for 
suggestions of where defibrillators could be sited.  

GB 

3.10 
 
 
 

Cllr Latty thanked BF and DJ for their attendance and informative 
presentation and confirmed that GB would be in touch with Member 
suggestions for possible sites. 
 
 

 



4.0 Better Care Fund Impact on Outer North West 
 

 

4.1 Becky Barwick Head of Strategic Development, NHS Leeds West Clinical 
Commissioning Group (CCG) attended in place of Phil Corrigan who sent 
her apologies.  The following update was given: 

• Phil Corrigan Chief Officer CCG is working with Sandie Keene 
Director of Adult Social Services on an effective transition and 
discharge scheme. 

• The Better Care Fund is a national initiative to pool Health and 
Social Care budgets.  Leeds has £55m however this is not new 
money. 

• The budget will be managed through the Health & Well-being 
Board.  £36m has already been commissioned leaving £19m for 
new schemes. 

• £5m has been earmarked for community beds as it is recognised 
that more beds are needed in Leeds. There will be a much great 
focus on admission avoidance in Leeds.  

 

 

4.2 Cllr Lay argued that the empty ward at Wharfedale Hospital should be re-
opened, stating that there is a defined population in outer north west with 
defined GP surgeries.  There should be GP led surgeries.  Wharfedale 
should be used for patients who are not acutely ill and also as a step 
down after hospital discharge rather than patients taking up an acute bed.   
 

 

4.3 
 
 

The sub group supported the following views: 
Local residents do not want to be admitted to St James’s Hospital; there 
are access issues St James’s being 12 miles and 2 bus rides away; it is 
better for patient’s well-being to be nearer to home.   
 
The sub Group requested that the message taken back to the CCG is that 
they strongly support the re-opening of the ward at Wharfedale Hospital 
for community beds.          
        

 

4.4 BB advised that the CCG support local provision, there is a strong will to 
provide local services but cannot guarantee it will be at Wharfedale 
Hospital.   
 
The city is being looked at as a whole.  A Service spec will be written over 
the next few months but it will not specify a location.  
 

 

4.5 Cllr Latty thanked BB for her attendance on behalf of the sub group and 
welcomed further updates as and when available. 
 

 

5.0 Date and Time of next meeting 
 

 

5.1 To be confirmed.  
 

 

 

 


